
CITY OF MILLER

CITY COUNCIL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 16, 2020
The City of Miller is an equal opportunity employer.

The City Council met in special session at city hall at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 
16, 2020.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Ron Blachford, Aldermen: Jim Odegaard, Tony Rangel, 
Jeff Swartz, Joe Zeller, and Alderwoman SuAnne Meyer. Absent: Alderman Bob Steers.

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Blachford called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was said by all present.

AGENDA: Motion by Alderman Odegaard, seconded by Alderman Zeller to approve the 
agenda. All members voted aye. Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Airport Fuel System: Motion by Alderman Rangel, seconded by Alderman Swartz to have 
Terry Manning add the locking steel cabinet to the airport fuel system for an additional $1,400. 
All members voted aye. Motion carried.

Police Car – Iowa State Bid: Shannon Speck has been working with Stivers Ford, Waukee, 
IA on purchasing a police car for approximately $3,000 less through the Iowa state bid. Sheila 
Coss has been verifying the various legalities of purchasing a police vehicle with the Iowa State 
bid. Motion by Alderman Rangel, seconded by Alderman Zeller to have Shannon Speck order a 
police Ford Interceptor from Stivers Ford. Roll call vote: Alderwoman Meyer – aye, Alderman 
Rangel – aye, Alderman Odegaard – aye, Alderman Zeller – aye, Alderman Swartz – aye, 
Alderman Steers – absent. Motion carried.

West 1st Ave – Water Main Replacement: Motion by Alderman Zeller, seconded by 
Alderman Rangel to fix the water main on West 1st Avenue north of West 7th Street as a part of 
the Phase II water project. Roll call vote: Alderman Swartz – aye, Alderman Zeller – aye, 
Alderman Odegaard – aye, Alderman Rangel – aye, Alderwoman Meyer – aye, Alderman Steers 
– absent. Motion carried.

2nd Reading of Ordinance #712 – 2021 Appropriations: Motion by Alderman Swartz, 
seconded by Alderman Zeller to approve the second reading of Ordinance #712 – 2021 
Appropriations. There was substantial change from the first reading to include $60,000 in the 
street budget to cover a portion of the Phase II water/sewer project that will be in excess of Phase
II funding. Currently, the majority of the streets of Miller have been redone through the projects 
at no cost to the street department. Roll call vote: Alderman Swartz – aye, Alderman Zeller – 
aye, Alderman Odegaard – aye, Alderman Rangel – aye, Alderwoman Meyer – aye, Alderman 
Steers – absent. Motion carried.

Motion by Alderman Zeller, seconded by Alderwoman Meyer to adjourn the meeting.  There 
being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m. All members voted aye.  
Motion carried.

____________________________________
Ronald Blachford, Mayor

____________________________________
Sheila Coss, Finance Officer
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